

Tel: 0208 852 0187

SE12 8NS

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen





Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 1

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Notes for your diary

attached.

Hall)

Remember to return the after school

Thursday 21st April- Internet session for

parents and Carers 7pm (Newstead Rd

club selection form-further copies

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

14th April, 2016

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to St Winifred's Primary School!

Tomorrow, we will be having a special mass to celebrate our Amalgamation. Archbishop Peter will be celebrating this mass at 10.30am at Our Lady of Lourdes.

All children, from Reception to Year 6, will walk to the church with staff.

Nursery children are very welcome to attend with you if you are able to join us.

All parents and carers are invited to this service. There will be refreshments in the church hall afterwards for parents, carers and parishioners. Archbishop Peter will also be there.

The children will come straight back to school for play and lunch.

There will be parties and games in class for all the children in the afternoon to mark this special event. We are asking all of the children to bring an item of food to share for their class party. Remember that we are a nut free school.

Children must wear school uniform tomorrow.

Events this week

All Year 2 and Junior children took part in a 'skip to be fit' day on Wednesday. They were inspired by an excellent coach who helped the children to improve in this superb form of exercise. We have some ropes left in the office which can be purchased for £4 each.

Reception 1 spent the afternoon involved in Forest School learning at Manor House Gardens. They had a wonderful time.

School Website

We have been working really hard to develop our new site and hope this will be live very soon.

School uniform

Our uniform provider is almost ready to take orders for the range of items available with our new logo. We will let you know when they are ready.

Childnet

On Thursday 21st April, a representative from Childnet will be running sessions for all Junior and Year 2 children on Internet Safety. I am sure you agree that this is an incredibly important area of learning for the children. We are also running a session for parents and carers in the hall (Newstead Road) at 7pm on the same day. I urge you to attend this session to support your child in safe use of technology. Even if you have attended in the past you will find that there has been rapid change in development and therefore lots of new information.

We will be providing a crèche.

Parent Governor Election

Please do not forget the deadline for nominations is tomorrow, 15th April. Further copies of the forms are attached.

Manor House Gardens

Latest Newsletter attached, or view on the web: http://us8.campaign-archive1.com/?u=1b45a8563dfc6f9b2a4a8d292&id=9950ff376d&e=8ddedc171f

Act! Dance! Sing! Classes

See the attached poster regarding the above.

100 mile run for St Winifred's

Ever thought about running a marathon? How about 4 non-stop?! That's what Chris Eade, father of Max Eade in Reception 1 is doing on Saturday 30 April.

Chris will be helping the Friend's with their fundraising efforts by taking on his biggest challenge to date – the Thames Path 100 mile run from Richmond to Oxford. This is his biggest challenge to date and sees him running for approx 20 hours non-stop! Please support Chris by donating anything you can. Everything he raises will go directly to the school and will enhance funding for sports equipment and sports coaches who are in the playground at lunchtime introducing our children to different sports, inspiring them to get involved as well as keeping them fit and healthy.

Donations can be made through the school office, via the Just Giving crowdfunding pages or by following this link: https://crowdfunding.justgiving.com/chris-eade-2?utm_id=34

Sports Relief

The total collected was an amazing £1,425.87 - well done everyone.

CPZs update

Please see the attached update, just in case Lewisham have not updated you.

Arts & Crafts Market this Saturday

Please see the attached poster

Have a lovely weekend when it arrives.

Margaret Hanrahan

















St Winifred's Catholic Primary School Summer 2016 Term School Clubs

*Ensemble - for children, who already play instruments, to participate in a group session - this is not a lesson. All clubs will commence Monday 25th April, 2016 and finish on Friday 1st July (9 weeks or 7 for Thursday Clubs 8 for Monday Clubs)

**Continuous - Children who participated last term will continue with this session - names can be added to the waiting list.

ed technic variety (injure
ACCESSATION OF THE PROPERTY OF
ACCINATED CONTRACTOR
SINESS FIZZ
A P MI SERVICE
Уеаг З

If there are spaces available your child may be offered a place in more than one club Where clubs are oversubscribed, places will be allocated by drawing names out of a hat and any un-filled places will also be allocated in this way. We will do our best to give your child their first preference but this may not always possible. Clubs will not run if there are only a few children interested Please select clubs in order of preference by stating 1st, 2nd, 3rd choice in the relevant box above and return this form to school before 4.00pm on Friday 15th April

You will receive a Registration form advising you which clubs your child has been allocated. This MUST be returned before the clubs start as it is confirmation from you of acceptance of the place/s offered



Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen



Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Year 2 & Junior Site:

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

14 April 2016

Dear Parents

After School Clubs - Year 1

This term we are again offering French, Craft, Multi Sports and Football. The clubs will start in the week beginning Monday 25th April and end week beginning Monday 27th June.

Multi Sports will be on Mondays from 3.15 pm - 4.15 pm

French will be on Tuesdays from 3.15 pm - 4.15 pm

Football will be on Wednesdays from 3.15 pm - 4.15 pm

Craft will be on Thursdays from 3.30 pm - 4.30 pm

Please return the slip below by **Monday 18th April** if you are interested in your child attending any of these clubs. You will be advised by **Thursday 21st April** if your child has a place. If the clubs are oversubscribed, we will put all names in a hat and draw out the maximum number for each club; the remainder will be drawn in order and put on a waiting list.

We are committed to paying for a block of sessions, therefore if you are advised of a place you will need to pay for all sessions in advance. All clubs will cost £3.00 a session and there will not be any refunds. Please pay by ParentPay if possible. If your child would like to take part in an After School Club, but you are unable to manage the cost, please come and see me so that we can enable them to join in.

Margaret Hanrahan				
YEAR 1				
Multi Sports				
French				
Football				
Craft				
Child's name		Class 1A/1R		
Signed		(parent/guardian)		



















Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen





Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

14 April 2016

Dear Parents,

After School Clubs - Reception 1 & Reception 2

This term we will again be offering the two Reception classes a French Club and a Multisports Club. The clubs will start in the week beginning 25th April and end week beginning 27th June.

French will be on Mondays from 3.15 pm - 4.15 pm.

Multisports will be on Tuesdays from 3.15 pm - 4.15 pm. Please note that in the Reception year children **do not need** to get changed for Multisports. Therefore they **do not need** their PE kit. They **do** however wear their plimsolls.

Please return the slip below by **Monday 18th April** if you are interested in your child attending either of these clubs. You will be advised by **Thursday 21st April** if your child has a place. If the clubs are oversubscribed, we will put all names in a hat and draw out the maximum number for each club; the remainder will be drawn in order and put on a waiting list.

We are committed to paying for a block of sessions, therefore if you are advised of a place you will need to pay for all sessions in advance. All clubs will cost £3.00 a session and there will not be any refunds. Please pay by ParentPay if possible. If your child would like to take part in an After School Club, but you are unable to manage the cost, please come and see me so that we can enable them to join in.

Margaret Hanrahan							
RECEPTION 1 & RECEPTION 2							
French							
Multi Sports							
Child's name		Class: Rec 1/Rec 2					
Multi Sports Child's name		ian)					



















Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen



Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@stwinifredsinfant.lewisham.sch.uk

Email: admin@st-winifreds-jun.lewisham.sch.uk

18th March 2016

Dear Parent/Carer

ELECTION FOR PARENT GOVERNORS

Elections for 2 parent governors for St Winifred's Catholic Primary School, will take place shortly. All governors serve a four year term of office.

Eligibility to stand

All parents, carers and guardians of children at the school are eligible to stand as candidates in the election **EXCEPT**

- if s/he is an elected member of the local education authority; (local councillor)
- if s/he is paid to work at the school for more than 500 hours in any twelve month period beginning on 1 August and finishing on 31 July.

Eligibility to vote

Each parent/carer will have one vote for every parent governor vacancy.

Some people who are not parents but who act as parents and take care of a child at the school may also be able to take part. If you, or someone else living with you, look after a child in this way, please contact me to check if you will be able to take part in the election.

Information about the role of a parent governor is attached.

The important dates are:

15 April 2016

If you want to be a candidate you should return the attached nomination form by the end of the school day on this date (or at a meeting, if this is held later in the afternoon/evening). You can nominate yourself to stand. If you want to nominate another parent, please check with them first that they are willing to stand and ask them to sign the nomination form in the space provided. Extra copies of the nomination form are available from the school office.

All candidates are asked to provide parents/carers with information about themselves (a photograph and short statement about why they would like to take on this role). This will be displayed in school notice boards.

29th April 2016

Voting will take place from 8.00 a.m. to 4.30 p.m. at the school. This is to allow as much time as possible for working parents to get to school to vote. If you cannot come to the school to vote then you can apply for a **postal vote** which you must request in advance.

If you would like a postal vote please inform the school offices. A ballot paper will then be sent to you so you will not need to come to the school to vote.

Please note that all new governors are required by law to undergo a check on their suitability to serve. This will be a Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check.

Parent governors are very important to the life of the school and I hope very much that you will vote and also consider being a candidate.

Yours faithfully

M Haraha

















THE ROLE OF PARENT GOVERNORS

Parent governors are elected by the parent body to represent them on the governing body. They share the views and where, appropriate, the concerns of parents with the governing body and act as a conduit between parents and the governing body.

Parent governors are not delegates and are not obliged to get voting instructions on matters to be decided, nor to vote in accordance with the parent body's views.

It is important that parent governors can give a fair and accurate representation of parental opinion on matters of importance. They vote, however, according to their own conscience and with the well being of the school foremost in mind.

In all other respects, parent governors have the same role as every other governor, i.e. together with other members of the governing body, they

- are responsible for the strategic management of the school
- · oversee the school's aims, values and ethos
- promote high standards of educational attainment
- set targets for pupil achievement
- ensure compliance with the national curriculum
- take general responsibility for the conduct of the school
- manage the school's budget, including deciding how many staff will work there and their pay
- participate in the appointment of the leadership group
- regulate school conduct and discipline.

Like other governors, parent governors do not have the power to take action on behalf of the governing body unless they have been asked to do so by the governing body.

Most governing bodies keep confidential items to a minimum. However, all governors need to bear in mind that indiscreet talk about what has been said at a governing body meeting can cause problems, and care needs to be taken when reporting back to the parent body on the outcome of meetings.

In general, just like all governors, parent governors should make sure that they never discuss individual children or adults outside the governing body if they have gained information about them as a result of being a governor.

Parent governors should be accessible to other parents and many governing bodies have arrangements in place ranging from parent governors' surgeries to notice boards and newsletters. Care must, however, be taken if they are approached by another parent with a complaint about the school, in which case the parent concerned should be referred to the school's complaints policy.

NOMINATION FORM

I WOULD LIKE TO NOMINATE MYSELF/O)R*	(NAME)	
	No. 10 Williams		(ADDRESS)	
	No.	47.	(ADDRESS)	
			(EMAIL)	
			(TEL NO)	
AS A F	PARENT GOVERNOR AT		(SCHOOL)	
IAMA	PARENT/GUARDIAN OF		(NAME OF	
CHILD)			
			(SIGNATURE)	
* Please willing to	e delete as appropriate. If you are nomina o stand and ask them to sign below	ting someone else please o	check first that they are	
(SIGNA	ATURE)			
Boroug	am Local Authority is anxious that gov h. To assist in gathering information v ies you would place yourself in? (Please))	erning bodies reflect the would you please indicat	ethnic mix of the e which of the following	.)
White British Irish Traveller of Irish heritage Gypsy/Roma Any other white background Turkish/Turkish Cypriot	British Irish Traveller of Irish heritage Gypsy/Roma Any other white background	Asian or Asian British	Indian Pakistani Bangladeshi Any other Asian background Sri Lankan Tamil	
Vixed	White European	Black or Black British	Caribbean African – Somali Other Black African Any other Black background	
	Any other mixed background	Chinese	Chinese	
		Any other Ethnic background	Vietnamese Any other ethnic background	
Do you d	consider yourself to have a disability	Yes / No ((please delete)	
f yes, pl	lease specify			

All new governors are required by law to undergo a check on their suitability to serve. This will be a Criminal Records Bureau (CRB) check, or a check against List 99, the DfE list of people whose employment has been barred or restricted either on grounds of misconduct or for medical reasons.

THIS INFORMATION IS FOR MONITORING PURPOSES ONLY AND WILL NOT BE SHOWN ON INFORMATION SENT TO PARENTS

Subscribe

Share ▼

Past Issues

Tra

Latest News from Manor Park Gardens

View this email in your browser



Spring is in the Air!

Hello everyone! We hope you have been enjoying the recent good weather, spotting the newly hatched Herons on the island on the lake and the beautiful tulips in the community garden. This is just a short email to update you on some upcoming events.

SUMMER SOCIAL

Join us on 10th May for a glass of wine and an update on park news including an update from Glendales on Park maintenance, the latest news about the Manor House and the library, the Festival and other summer events and plans for refurbishing the tennis courts. Meet at Pistachios 7.30-9pm. Bring your ideas for future events and ways to maximise the park facilities.

CAMPING IN THE PARK

This year we will be hosting a repeat of the Year 6 camping in the park event on 2nd July. This is organised as a transition event and a special occasion to mark the drawing to an end of primary school. 30 children from our 4 closest schools; St Margarets, St Winifreds, Brindishe Lee and Brindishe Manor, with their families, get the chance to camp in the park. To find out more and book your place please send an email to friendsofmanorhousegardens@gmail.com



Have you seen our new noticeboard? This was paid for by the Lee Green Assembly. THANK YOU to all the local residents who voted for us - it was much appreciated.. We will be updating this regularly with news of events in the gardens.



"Free tennis at Manor House Gardens this Sunday 17th April 10am - 1pm. Sessions for Mini Tennis players age 4 to 10 years, Juniors 11+, Adult Cardio and

Adult Improver / Beginner. Places can be booked at https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/OpenDays/"

There's also an opportunity to sign up for our Tennis For a Tenner programme (5 weeks coaching at £2 per week) which we also ran last year and starts on 24th April.







Copyright © 2016 Friends of Manor House Gardens, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list



Copyright © 2016 Friends of Manor House Gardens, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list





ACT! DANCE! SING!

Classes for 3-18 year olds!

Saturdays at St Winifred's school, Effingham Road Lee

From June 2016!

We also currently run regular term classes on Fridays at Church of the Good Shepherd, Lee

ACTING, MUSICAL THEATRE, STREETDANCE, BALLET, LAMDA

Please Call 07949 601935 or 0208 463 9238 thresholdperform@yahoo.co.uk www.thresholdtheatrearts.co.uk

Update on Implementation of Controlled Parking Zones (CPZs)

Zone P

This is an existing zone where the hours of operation are changing. We are in the process of changing over the signs, until this work is completed. We hope to complete this by the beginning of May. If this is not possible we will update residents on the Council's web site.

If the new controls are ready by early May we will update the web site and write to residents with a date for the commencement of enforcement of the new hours of operation.

Roads Within Zone P

Chalcroft Road Ennersdale Road Fernbrook Road Fernbrook Crescent
Kellerton Road Leahurst Road Longhurst Road Manor Lane (From
Kellerton Road to Southbrook Road)
Manor Park Pascoe Road Staplehurst Road Taunton Road (Nos 52-

106 inclusive) Thornwood Road

Zone LG

This is a new CPZ. Unfortunately progress on putting in the lines and signs for this zone has been held up by inclement weather, repeated vandalising of the signs and posts and the need to use a lifter to relocate cars obstructing the lining work. Until this zone is completed, NSL are not enforcing this zone.

Those residents who have pre-purchased their permits will have their permit valid dates adjusted by the system automatically to ensure they have a permit valid for the full 12 months (3 months).

We are hopeful the new controls will be ready to go live in early May. We will update residents via the web site and will write to all households in the zone with information regarding the commencement of enforcement.

Roads within Zone LG.

Burnt Ash Road Effingham Road Handen Road Hedgley Street Micheldever Road Southbrook Road Taunton Road Wantage Road

Zone MH

The new Zone MH, formally part of Zone F is subject to a change of operating hours. We are currently in the process of changing the signs to indicate the new operating hours.

This zone's new operating hours should be operational by early May. We will update the web site and write to all households giving a start date for enforcement of the new hours.

Roads within Zone MH

Aislibie Road Brightfield Road Cordwell Road Lampmead Road Lenham Road Manor Lane Manor Lane Terrace Northbrook Road

Zone F

This is an existing zone as the operating hours of the zone have remained the same. The existing posts and signs are being changed new 1.2m post with signs which will be placed at the back of footpath, which will be less obtrusive We are currently in the process of changing over the posts and signs.

Roads within Zone F

Abernethy Road Lochaber Road Murillo Road Rembrandt Road

Zone B - Weardale Road

This zone is completed and is operational

Zone OB - Old Road and Bankwell Road

This zone is completed and is operational

Zone V - Holme Lacey Road and Dallinger Road

This zone is completed and is operational

Ladywell Zone T

We anticipate the new extension to the Ladywell zone going live in June. We will update residents via the Council web site and will write to all householder to give a start date for the controls.

Mountsfield Park Zone W

This zone is now scheduled for September 2016. We apologise for the delay in implementing these controls.

F.U.S.S.

ARTS & CRAFTS MARKET

16th April 2016

11:30 am - 4:30 pm

\$1 DONATION ON THE DOOR

SOUTH EAST

ONE ROOF

LONDON'S FINEST

CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD Handen road SE 12 8NR DELICIOUS

HOMEMADE

TEA & COSEEE

SUPERB SELECTION

OF BEAUTIFUL

HOMERAKED CAKES

WWW.HERESTILLER.COM FUSSPOTICO@GMAIL.COM